
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE JUNE 21, 2004 

KLEINBURG CORE AREA LAND USE STUDY 
TERMS OF REFERENCE 
FILE 15.75.8 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 

1. THAT Staff conduct a focused land use review of the lands identified on 
Attachment "2", and report back to a future Committee of the Whole meeting, 
outlining the results of the review, including recommendations pursuant to the 
Planning Act, to ensure the character of the historical area is maintained. 

 
2. THAT the "Kleinburg Core Area Land Use Study – Terms of Reference", 

Attachment "1", prepared by the Community Planning Department, BE 
APPROVED. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

On April 26, 2004, Council approved a recommendation to direct Staff to undertake a land use 
planning study for the Kleinburg Core Area and to provide Terms of Reference for that study. 
 
The report to the Committee of the Whole on April 19, 2004, identified a concern with the scale 
and character of the recent developments on Islington Avenue and Nashville Road in the 
Kleinburg Core Area.  The Terms of Reference outlines a focused study program that will 
examine the policies that guide the scale and character of buildings within this area. 
 
The results of the study will be the subject of a future report to a Committee of the Whole meeting 
in the fall, 2004. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
Section 4.6.1 of the Vaughan Vision encourages the preservation of significant historical 
communities.  The Kleinburg Core Area Land Use Study is intended to help ensure that future 
development protects and preserves the unique character of the community. 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council.  The study program will be 
carried out by Community Planning Department staff. 

Conclusion 

In accordance with Council’s direction, a focused land use study will be undertaken for the 
Kleinburg Core Area with respect to the scale and character of permitted uses on Islignton 
Avenue and Nashville Road in the Kleinburg Core Area.  A report will be brought back to a future 
Committee of the Whole meeting outlining the results of the study, including recommendations 
pursuant to the Planning Act. 
 
Should Committee concur with the Terms of Reference, the "Recommendation" can be adopted. 

Attachments 

1. Kleinburg Core Area Land Use Study – Terms of Reference 
2. Location Map 



Report prepared by: 

Rob Gibson, Senior Planner, ext. 8409 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
JOHN ZIPAY      WAYNE L. McEACHERN 
Commissioner of Planning    Manager of Policy 
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